
Dear Friends, 

Greetings from Fanou and I.  As we sat together in snowy Wisconsin during this past 
birthday week, we couldn’t help but long to be in Auroville. And as much as we miss 
Auroville, we also miss you, our friends and fellow Aurovilians who have come and 
gone from the City of Dawn over the years. 
So many bonfires we have shared together. We remember when there were so few of 
us welcoming the sunrise at the bonfire, and when Auroville’s birthday years totalled 
those of a young child. We all felt like Mother’s children back then –  just learning 
how to walk the dusty red roads of young Auroville.

Fanou and I are especially grateful for those early years that we got to spend getting 
to know so many of our Tamil friends from the village through the handicra�t unit at 
Fraternity.  We still fondly remember Fanou sitting with all the women crocheting as 
she breastfed Aurelia and the other women tended their babies.  We didn’t know it 
then, but we were in a tender moment where everything in Auroville was so new and 
intimate. 

Thank you to those of you who shared those times with us and to all the new friends 
who have shared our adventures inside and outside Auroville over the years.  In the 
blink of an eye, it seems that almost half a decade has passed since then, and 
Aurelia has grown into a woman and so much has matured in Auroville.  

I am not as young as I used to be and my health isn’t as good either.  As we 
contemplate life’s long arc and eventual ending, Fanou and I would like to invite you 
to help us honor a project dear to our heart so that it can live on way into the future.

The word Malarchi means “blossom” in Tamil, and it’s the name of a project that is 
very dear to our hearts. Malarchi is a family-style boarding facility for children from 
the local village outreach school, Aikiyam, who need more stability and support than 
their families can provide.  Usually they are identified by their teachers as students 
with great potential who come from a challenging home situation, such as single 
parent homes, or some other family struggle like alcoholism and/or poverty.



The kids stay at Malarchi from age of about 9 until 17, when many of them go to 
college. Malarchi usually helps its kids apply to college and finds funding for 
college too.  Many of the kids come back to visit once they are adults as 
Malarchi remains their home.  

Since 2008 Malarchi has been run by Tixon and his wife Vanita who are both 
graduates of Malarchi. They live on the top floor of Malrachy with their two 
children, and the 7 other children live on the lower level, with one room for the 
2 girls and one room for the 5 boys.  They eat all their meals together, do 
chores together, and study together as a family.  

Tixon and Vanita have some very simple ideas that could help make Malarchi 
even more nurturing for the kids who come through there.  They would love to 
have a van to use for field trips and bulk shopping, as well as a separate study 
room so the kids could study outside of their bedrooms. They can also always 
use more funds to support higher education costs for their children.

Auroville International USA has o�ered to match any donations up to $10,000 
that come in for Malarchi. I have been supporting this project for years, 
sending monthly donations, and I would love to see Tixon and Vanita have the 
resources that they need to provide these kids with the education and 
nurturance that they deserve. 

So I invite you to give generously and from your heart, knowing that for every 
$100 you give, AVI-USA will give another $100. Thank you for considering 
supporting this project that has meant so much to me and that I believe in so 
wholeheartedly. 

With Love,

Bryan and Fanou


